Regular Monthly Meeting October 20, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 20, 2011, 10:00 am, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve the Joe R. Myers and Sheila E. Myers subdivision lot consolidation contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve Resolution #8 of 2011, the selection of Municipal Retirement Trust as the administrator and investment manager for the Police Pension Plan and Non-Uniform Pension, as per Act 44, requirements.

Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve Resolution #9 of 2011, to amend the Police Pension Plan Document, to remove the killed in service provision to comply with Act 51. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, gave his complements to the public works department for their recent work on the township roads. Mr. Alexander also commented that before any paving is done on Old Pittsburgh Road the culvert needs to be cleaned on Circle Drive and the ditch line needs to be cleared.

Mr. Oran Allen Savannah Gardner Road, asked what was the amount of money collected from the fire tax and through a normal canvas mailing. Mr. Herman stated that he believed that the fire tax brings in approximately \$143,000, the mailing would collect around \$50,000.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the sewer line tap was inspected at the new house on Savannah Road. Mr. Herman stated that he believed that the proper procedure was followed and

the township engineers made the inspection. Mr. Garver stated that stormwater from the driveways needs to be kept off the roadway.

Mrs. Sandra Reiber, Hollow Road, asked if she would be exempt from waste and recycling while in Florida for the winter. Superintendent Phillips, stated that she would not be exempt from the base fee if she is gone for less than six months. She also stated that the recent incident at the high school did not receive enough punishment, what could be done to make the high school safer. Mr. Phillips stated that she would need to contact the school with her concerns.

Mr. Many Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked if the police officers wear an official hat. Mr. Phillips stated that they are in the process of adopting an official hat for the officers, the trooper style or the bus driver style. Mr. Weinschenk also asked if there was any activity with KFC building or the plaza.

Mr. Art Hairhoger, Old Princeton Road, asked to have his eroding bank repaired. Mr. Albertini said that it would be repaired.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.